
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY COUNCIL 

CITY OF PALM SPRINGS 
   

FISCAL YEAR 2023-2024 COMPREHENSIVE FEE SCHEDULE &  
AMENDMENT TO THE CPI TO BE USED FOR ANNUAL INCREASES 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Palm Springs, California, will 
hold a public hearing at its meeting of May 25, 2023. The City Council meeting begins at 5:30 
p.m., in the Council Chamber at City Hall, 3200 East Tahquitz Canyon Way, Palm Springs. 
Pursuant to Assembly Bill 361, this meeting may be conducted by teleconference. View the City 
Council meeting live at the City’s website at www.palmspringsca.gov/pstv, YouTube, or Channel 
17 (Spectrum).  

The purpose of this public meeting is to solicit public comments and consider the following:  

a. The proposed amendment to the Consumer Price Index used for the annual escalation of 
its Comprehensive Fee Schedule in conformance with the percent change for January of 
the current year from January of the prior year, derived from the United States Bureau of 
Labor Statistics Consumer Price Index for All items less food and energy in the Riverside-
San Bernardino-Ontario, CA, all urban consumers, region.  

b. The proposed modifications to user fees and charges prior to the adoption of a Resolution 
revising and updating the City’s Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Comprehensive Fee Schedule, and 
to include a CPI increase to certain fees as authorized by the City Council. Under state law, 
all fees charged by the City must be reasonably related to the actual cost of providing 
various public services.  

 

The staff report and other supporting documents regarding the FY 23/24 Comprehensive Fee 
Schedule are available for public review online, at www.palmspringsca.gov/CFS.  A copy of the 
FY 23/24 Comprehensive Fee Schedule will be available online for examination and comment 
in the Office of the City Clerk, City of Palm Springs, 3200 E. Tahquitz Canyon Way, Palm 
Springs, California, 92262. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
• You may provide oral comments at the meeting by contacting the City Clerk’s Office at  

(760) 323-8204 to be added to the public comment queue. You may be added to the queue 
at any time prior to the end of the public comment period for the subject hearing. At the 
appropriate time, a staff member will call you so that you may provide your public testimony 
to the City Council. 

• Written comments may be submitted to the City Council by email at 

cityclerk@palmspringsca.gov or letter to the address below. Transmittal prior to the start of 

the meeting is required. Any correspondence received during or after the meeting will be 
distributed to the City Council as soon as practicable and retained for the official record. 

 

City Clerk 
Brenda Pree, MMC, CERA 

3200 E. Tahquitz Canyon Way 
Palm Springs, CA 92262 

 

Any challenge of the proposed project in court may be limited to raising only those issues raised 
at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the City 
Clerk at, or prior, to the public hearing. (Government Code Section 65009[b][2]). 
 

Si necesita ayuda con este aviso, favor de llamar a la Ciudad de Palm Springs y comuníquese 
con Evelyn Beltran al 760-323-8204. 
 

 /s/ Brenda Pree____________ 

Brenda Pree, MMC, CERA 
City Clerk 


